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Fellowship House Children’s Centre has had wonderful year as a children’s centre and organisation. The 

improvements carried out over the past year has helped with the finance.  

 

The nursery has moved a step closer in trying to achieve the London Living Wage for all its front-line staff. We hope 

to achieve our target for March 2020. For the nursery to achieve its goal, the nursery fees had to increase in March 

2019 where the new committee with the nursery management worked out a method which will enable the 

children’s fee and staff salary to be easily understood and making it much more transparent. The staff now get paid a 

salary which encourages them to work for Fellowship House as well as the children’s fee being competitive with 

other nurseries in the local area. The reaction to this has been encouraging, where we have an increased interest 

from parents wanting their children to be part of Fellowship House.  

 

The committee are working hard behind the scenes to improve the centre; refurbishment of the children’s 

washroom has been carried out, new gates have been installed in the garden, a new cleaning company have been 

employed, a new camera system installed, sign-in facilities for the staff installed and the committee intend to carry 

out further work by the end of 2019.  

 

The nursery management have been in transition where the long-term finance manager Else Freston is to retire, she 

has been working tremendously hard to pass on her expertise to deputy manager Kassandra Manyusa. As a 

collective, the committee and nursery management are working with the parents to improve the curriculum, 

policies, procedures, security, health and safety and other areas to ensure the children get the best education and 

start to life.  

 

The committee alongside the nursery management are setting targets for the next few years to ensure the finance is 

improved as well as making FHCC a first-choice nursery for parents, children and staff.  

 

Riaz Patel 

Chair of FHCC Committee  

 






























































































